
Southwold Half Marathon - Sunday 1st March 2026 

 

I’m just touching base with you following this year’s Southwold Half Marathon on Sunday 2nd 
March. 

  

From a Walberswick perspective, we haven’t been made aware of any issues, unless any have 
come directly to the Parish Council? We spoke to several local residents when packing up after 
the event, who all mentioned that they enjoyed it going through the village and didn’t have any 
concerns with it. 

  

Our aim is for this to become an annual event and we’re looking at Sunday 1st March as the date 
in 2026. 

  

Please could we request confirmation from Walberswick Parish Council what you agree to the 
event going ahead again in 2026, on the same set up as this year’s (i.e. the same road closures 
and times). 

  

Many thanks 


